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Substance Abuse Block Grant Mini Application Public Workshop 

Minutes 

September 29, 2022 

3:30 p.m. – Adjournment 

 

This meeting was held via Teams: 

 
 

This workshop will be conducted in accordance with NRS 241.020 Nevada’s Open Meeting Law. 

 

1. Tracy Palmer called meeting to order at 3:31 p.m. 

 

2. Public Comment: 

There was no public comment 

3. Substance Abuse Block Grant mini application Overview: 

The Substance Abuse Block Grant mini application workshop is taking place to inform the 

public of where we are, and how we are doing at the halfway point through the grant.  

For the federal fiscal year 2023 the Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Agency 

(SAPTA) will be submitting our mini application for the Substance Abuse Block Grant to 

continue to focus on supporting Nevadans who receive treatment for substance use and to 

support those in critical need throughout our state. 

 

See SABG overview handout 

 

4. Public Comment: 

Caller requested contact information for Stephanie Cook, S.cook@health.nv.gov 

There was a request for the handout. 

Inaudible from Addiction Medicine Fellowship asked if there are budget numbers that are listed 

there, what is available through this entire block grant, or specific to what is available for 

Nevada. 

Tracy Palmer stated the numbers that we are reflecting on page 3 for the federal fiscal year 20 

through 23 Substance Abuse Block Grant, prevention and treatment block grant for the State 

of Nevada. 
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David Robeck from Bridge asked if this was posted on SAPTA website? 

Tracy Palmer answered it is posted on the SAPTA website and Listserv 

Marianne McKown from Vitality Unlimited stated they have been approached by their Sheriff’s 

Office to provide substance abuse treatment groups in Elko County Jail, is there money from 

this grant that we can use for a new service like that? 

Tracy Palmer answered grant funds are not allocated for jail services. 

Marianne McKown stated they have a new women’s house for substance abuse treatment, we 

are looking for funds to furnish the new facility, can we use or would block grant monies be 

available for something like that? It is a treatment facility for substance abuse. 

Tracy Palmer stated that this is not a question that can be addressed in a public meeting. You 

would need to ask your program officer. 

Tracy Palmer asked if there were any more public comment 

There was none 

Adjournment at 3:58 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




